





Mayor to Residents of West Calumet Housing Complex

Dear Resident:

Your health and safety are always my first priority.

When the City and the East Chicago Housing Authority (`ECHA_) recently were informed by the EPA that the ground within the West Calumet Housing Complex was highly contaminated with lead and arsenic, we moved immediately to protect your safety, health, and welfare.

The identification of lead and arsenic poses potential dangers, and that is why I ordered the East Chicago Health Department to offer lead testing to you and your children. Now that we know the levels of lead in the ground in West Calumet Housing Complex, we feel it is in your best interest to temporarily relocate your household to safer conditions. ECHA is asking HUD to provide vouchers for safe, sanitary housing as soon as possible. Even though this may be a great inconvenience to you, it is necessary to protect you and your children from possible harm.

The staff of ECHA, including the Section 8 staff will be assisting you in the coming days, and we will continue to provide you with information as soon as it becomes available.

We ask for your patience and cooperation in this process.

Sincerely,

Anthony Copeland

Mayor